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Ms. Blanca Bayo, Director 
Division of Records and Reporting 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL. 32399-0850 

Re: Docket No. 981 992-WS - Application for transfer of majority organizational control of 
Sandy Creek Utilities, Inc., in Bay County from Sandy Creek Properties, Inc. to 
Mr. Gary L. Souders 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

We are having problems closing on the Sandy Creek property, do to property descriptions. They 
have to do another survey on the property because the descriptions are off by about five feet and 
all have to be redone. We believe we should only need six more months before we have everything 
complete and are able to finally close. 

Order No. PSC-99-1232-FOF-WS, which was issued on June 22, 1999, required us to file deeds 
in the utility's name by January 4, 2000. We would like to request a six-month extension of time 
until June 5, 2000, in which to file the deeds. 

Gary Suders 


